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Meeting Date: 12/19/2017 
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Minutes Approved: 1/29/2018 
 

Members Present: Tom Belland, Dan Byer, AJ Byrne 
Members Absent:  
Parks Director: Dan Byer 
Others: 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 4:30pm with Tom and Dan in attendance.  
 
 Dan and Tom discussed the Tetreault Field project.  Dan said it is now complete, Eric also repaired 
all the damage and hydro seeded the field.  Tom says we will probably need to seed it again in the spring.  
 
AJ arrived at 4:45pm.  
 
 Dan discussed a possible 350th monument in Veteran’s Park.  There is some interest from baseball 
for a picnic table or seating area outside the home run fences.  Dan found a company that will provide a 
disease resistant American Elm tree plus a plaque for $200.  They were planning to use it as part of the 
350th for a tree planting but the event never happened. The commission agrees this would be a good 
location.   
 
 Dan updated the commission on the Eagle Scout shed at Veteran’s Park.  The shed is almost 
complete.  The scout just has to touch up some of the trim.  Dan said the roof soffits are still open.  Tom 
suggests we close them to keep wildlife out of the shed.   
 
 The commission discussed the finances from last summer (attached).  Dan shared the numbers from 
last summer’s programs.  Tom asked about beach usage and lessons.  Dan said lessons are slightly 
increased as we were able to finally run all 4 sessions.  Beach usage is slightly down from last year but we 
did sell more passes this summer.  AJ suggested we work on increasing beach attendance.  The commission 
discussed additional summer concerts.  Dan said there are 2 bands who applied for cultural funding to 
perform over the summer.  He will work on a possible schedule for further review.  Tom suggested more 
advertising.  Dan asked if they think it is worth putting a larger ad in the crier.  The commissioners agree.  
They also suggest looking into some of the surrounding papers as well.  All agree we should focus on 
increasing beach attendance.  
 
 The commission discussed a possible summer festival event to replace the block party.  All agree 
the park is an ideal location to avoid issues with closing streets.  Dan suggests doing it when the beach is 
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open and when we have staff.  The commission thinks the end of the summer in August would be a good 
time. AJ suggests we reach out to the Brothers.  It would be a good idea to set up a meeting after New 
Year’s to discuss with the various interested groups.  
 

Dan reviewed the proposed budget for FY2019 (attached).  It is the same as FY18 with a small 
increase for Telephone ($300) due to an increase in costs for the beach internet contract.  Also he 
recommends an additional $20 for postage to cover the costs of mailing final pay checks.   

 
Dan made a motion to accept the proposed FY19 budget, Tom seconded, all approved.   
 
Dan reviewed the LED upgrades at the bathrooms.  The Green Energy grant program paid for the 

replacement of the interior lights with LED motion operated lights, and the 2 exterior floodlights with 
LEDs.  The work is complete.   
 
 The commission discussed the proposed hiring schedule.  Dan would like to contact retiring 
employees now, post open jobs in Jan and hopefully interview in March.  All agree.  
 
 The commission discussed Morrison Drive.  Dan explained he has heard the Town won’t consider 
any uses for the shell until the new police station project is actually underway.  Tom says he and AJ can 
help with whatever we need to pull together for a proposal.  Dan pulls up the GIS maps to show the Tom 
and AJ the location of the lots.  He is hoping there is space for fields next to the building.  Dan will pull 
together the info from the old police station project and share it with the commissioners. Tom says we 
definitely need more space.  He recommends if Morrison Drive is not an option, we look at a modular 
garage near the existing bathrooms.  Dan says the only concert is water and heat  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:45pm.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mendon Parks Commission Minutes Meeting Date: 12/19/2017 Page 2 of 2 



12/19/17 - pg 1 of 8



12/19/17 - pg 2 of 8



12/19/17 - pg 3 of 8



12/19/17 - pg 4 of 8



12/19/17 - pg 5 of 8



12/19/17 - pg 6 of 8



12/19/17 - pg 7 of 8



12/19/17 - pg 8 of 8




